
Dear commissioner, 
 
The agricultural sector is paying for the consequences of the Covid-19 crisis and many 
producers are already in a very week situation, which is endangering the continuation of their 
activities. This crisis has a strong economic impact, which will go beyond the confinement 
period for many professionals who are struggling to overcome these difficult times and who 
have already lost important market outlets.  
 
As Members of the European Parliament, we welcome the flexibilities adopted by the 
European Commission to help farmers overcome the crisis, but we regret that the financial 
support approved until now has been very limited and only orientated to few agricultural 
sectors.   
 
On the 27th of May, the European Commission has adopted its proposal on the New 
Generation UE budget, including an amount of 15 billion euros for the Rural Development 
policy. Although the financial provisions proposed for the next MFF are more ambitious that 
the ones announced in 2018, they do not compensate the reduction of the support compared 
to the current period.  
 
According to the European Commission initial proposal, the 15 billion euros would only be 
available as of 2022 once the new strategic plans are in place in order to make a link with the 
new environmental objectives. This comes now against the background of the recent inter-
institutional agreement on the CAP transition regulation that will arrange a two-year 
transition between the current CAP and the future one.  
 
The undersigned consider unacceptable if this new allocation would remain directly 
connected with the new strategic plans since, as you know, they would not be in place before 
2023. This would delay by two years the use of such a temporary financial instrument and 
mean that the EU would have lost the opportunity to help the farmers in due time and avoid 
many possible bankrupts.  
 
The current CAP already contains sufficient tools to start preparing farmers for the transition 
promoted under the new Green Deal as from 2021, particularly through the agri-
environmental measures of the Rural Development chapter, and, therefore, we do not 
consider it necessary to wait until the adoption of the new strategic plans.  
 
We expect that this is also a matter of concern for you, and, therefore, we ask you to do your 
utmost to find a solution in the negotiations of the next MFF. 
 
We would also like to stress again the fact that the Agricultural sector is a strategic one and 
that the CAP budget should meet the ambitions of the EU in the framework of the Farm to 
Fork and Biodiversity strategies.  
 
We thank you very much for your attention, 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Irène Tolleret, Adrián Vázquez Lázara, Paolo de Castro,  Anne Sander, Asim Ademov, 
Juan Ignacio Zoido, Salvatore de Meo, Daniela Rondinelli, Anne Schreijer-Pierik, Pina 
Picierno, Riho Terras, Hilde Vautmans, Nathalie Loiseau, Ivo Hristov, Christophe 



Hansen, Brando Benifei, Izasku Bilbao Barandica, François-Xavier Bellamy,  Sandro 
Gozi, Pierre Larrouturou, Alvaro Amaro, Eric Andrieu, Sylvie Guillaume, Carmen 
Avram, Irena Joveva, Gabriel Mato, Martin Hlaváček Pietro Fiocchi, Dan Stefan 
Montreanu, Jarosław Kalinowski, Andris Ameriks, Victor Negrescu, Mazaly Aguilar, 
Nora Mebarek, Adam Jarubas, Leopoldo López Gil, Daniel Buda, Gheorghe Falcă, 
Laurence Farreng, Christophe Grudler, Michaela Šojdrová, Atidze Alieva-Veli, Ulrike 
Müller, Franc Bogovic, Magdalena Adamowicz, Ioan- Rareș Bogdan, Traian Băsescu, 
Vasile Blaga, Cristian Bușoi Mircea Hava Marian- Jean Marinescu, Dan Motreanu, 
Siegfried Mureșan, Vlad Nistor, Eugen Tomac; Vincze Lorant, Iuliu Winkler, Isabel 
Benjumea, Antonio López-Istúriz, Krzysztof Hetman, Sandra Kalniete 
  
 
 


